
 

THIS WEEK THE LORD WILLING 
 

SUNDAY October 8th 
7:45 Worship  
9:00 Education Hour 
10:15 Worship /Teacher Installation/School Open 
House/St. John School Kids Sing 
 

 MONDAY  October 9th 

 6:00 Prayer Time 

 6:00 School Board 

 7:00 Elder’s Meeting 
 

TUESDAY  October 10th 
10:00 Women’s Bible Study 
 
 WEDNESDAY  October 11th 

  8:00 Chapel 

  10:00-1:00 Bethesda Work Day 

  6:30 Confirmation  

  6:30 Youth Group/JAM 

  6:45 Care Ministry 

 THURSDAY  October 12th 

 7:00 Worship H/C 

 
FRIDAY  October 13th 
 
 

SATURDAY October 14th 
 
SUNDAY October 15th 
 

7:45 Worship H/C 
9:00 Education Hour 
10:15 Worship H/C 
6:00 Men’s Group/Women’s Bible Study 
 
 

REMEMBER OUR SHUT- INS IN PRAYER   

Renaissance—Margie Zahrt , Della Marquardt 
Renees– David & Norma Zimmermann,  

Eugene Zunker 
Care Partners-Florence Block 

Atrium– Viola Thorson 
Mountain Terrace– Marion Schalow 

 

 

God’s Blessings on your special day! 

 

THOSE SERVING THIS WEEK 
IN THE LORD’S HOUSE 

 
 

ELDERS FOR OCTOBER 
Cal Siegel & Arlo Schlund 

 

ALTAR GUILD FOR OCTOBER 
Carol Kunze 

Kim Borchardt 
 

USHERS THIS WEEKEND 
Arlo & Audrey Schlund~ 7:45 am 

Ben & Michael Schlund 
 

Lyle Kunze, Felix Lucero~ 10:15 am 
Dan Maas, Jeremy Woller 

 
 

ACOLYTES THIS WEEKEND 
 Jacob Glapinski~ 7:45 am 
Peirce Bender~ 10:15 am 

 

 

CLEANING TEAM THIS WEEK 
Lyle& Lana Kunze, Ben & Lora Zimmermann 

 
 

A cry room is located by the choir loft steps. 

Happy Birthday this week to: 

   

 

Happy Anniversary this week to: 

 

 

 
The Week of October 8th-October 15th 

2017 
St. John Lutheran Church and School 

E10723 Hwy Z, Wausau, WI  54403 
Church Office-715-842-5212 

Secretary’s e-mail: church@mailstjohn.com 
 

Pastor John Stransky 
Cell 715-870-1700 

Pastors‘s Email-pastorjohn@mailstjohn.com 
 

 Church & School  Office Hours  
Monday –Friday 

 8:00 AM– 2:00 PM 
 

Mary Jo Prahl-School Administrator 
School Office - 715-842-5212 Ext. 108 

admin@mailstjohn.com 
 

Church and School 
Fax Number - 849-9558 

Website:  www.stjohnofwausau.org 

 

Our Mission Statement 
 

“St. John Lutheran Church and School is 

dedicated to worship, love, teach, reach out 

and care through the love of Christ Jesus.”  

There are no Anniversaries this 

week 

Suzette Bangart (10/9)                            

Pam Hendrickson(10/9)                     

Paxton Benz (10/10)                                 

Kyle Marten (10/11)                            

Steve Brost (10/12)                              

Alan Breitenfeldt (10/13)                       

Audrey Schlund (10/13)                              

Felicia Borchardt (10/14)  



SUNDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY– 9:15 in the Missions 
and Ministry Room 
 

THE BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS Please have the 

announcements into the Church office by Wednesday at 

9:00 am. Thank you. 

ATTENDANCE REPORT                2016      2017 
Thursday,  September 28th               13             13 
Sunday, October 1st                         157           155  
     

   BUILDING FUND FINANCIAL STATUS 
 

Contributions received for October 1st, 2017 
$575.00 

Only contributions made using the green “Building Fund” 
envelopes are used towards the payment of the 
mortgage. Building fund envelopes are available in the 
narthex and church office.  
 

OFFERING LAST WEEK 
 

Envelope & Plate 
Sunday, October 1st, 2017 - $3921.05 

Tuition- $800.00  Extended Care- $270.00 
  Debt Reduction-  $2062.00 

 

Pastor John's Office Hours:  

Monday: 7:30 am to 12:00 PM  

Tuesday: 7:30 am to 10:00 AM ~Shut-in visits after 

Wednesday: 7:00 AM to 9:00 A.M. & 4:30-8:30 P.M. 

Thursday: 6:30 P.M. to 9:00 P.M. 

Friday: Off  

Saturday: By appointment  

Cell phone number: 715-870-1700 call or text anytime  

Email: pastorjohn@mailstjohn.com 

 

Sunday School meets in the sanctuary at 9:00 AM on 
Sunday mornings beginning on September 17.  All 
children preschool-aged through 5th grade are 
welcome.  There are also Bible studies on Sunday 
mornings for older children and adults.  The schedule of 
upcoming topics is as follows: 
October 8:  Saul Becomes King 
 

Memorials received this week: In memory of Shawn 
Opper from St. John’s Senior’s Club, Shirley Zahrt, Jim & 
Gayle Fenhaus and Rick & Kim Borchardty. In memory of 
Harvey Strehlow from Doris Strehlow. In memory Doris 
Borchardt and George Gajewski from Shirley Zahrt. In 
memory of Patrick Prieve from Gary and Diana Rux 

Open House @ St. John School: We would like to invite 
all members to visit and tour St. John School on Sunday 
October 8th after both Church services. The school and 
classrooms will be open to allow members to walk around 
and see the building and all the changes that took place 
this summer.  Few of the things to check out: new 
lockers, painting in most of the basement, new furnaces, 
new electric baseboard heaters in the portable classroom 
& library, and the 4 classrooms in the school building all 
moving to new locations.  Come and visit to see for 
yourself. 

Items that the school is willing to part with: 4 
overhead projectors, printer/copier, DVD and VHS 
players, 3 or 4 TV’s, tape player boom box, older working 
microwave oven. If you are interested in any of these 
items see Mary Jo Prahl and we can arrange a time to 
see the items.  Contact admin@mailstjohn.com or 715-
842-5212 ext. 108.  

Annual Reports  are due from all 2016-17 Board and 
Committee Chairs. We will like to get the Annual Report 
to the congregation in a timely fashion, this cannot be 

accomplished without your cooperation in getting your 
report to the Church Office as soon as possible. 

Flowers on the Alter this week are in 
honor of Neal & Cindi Schalow’s 45th 
Wedding Anniversary. 

In November we will be honoring people who have 
served in our armed forces from our congregation. These 
individuals will be given a certificate and will be honored 
at our church services on the 12th. We need to know 
your Branch of Service and when your served. Please 
contact Pastor Stransky or the Church office with this 
information. 

 
Thrivent Action Fund Raiser : Saturday Oct 28th at 
Sunset Country Store: There will be a  Thrivent Action 
Team Project  held on Saturday, Oct. 28 at the Sunset 
Country Store. A chili lunch and supper will be 
served.  All funds raised will go to victims of Hurricane 
Harvey.  There is a food sign up sheet on the table in the 
narthex. Please prayerfully consider helping.    Also plan 
now to show your support by joining us on Oct. 28th for 
lunch or supper. Any questions please call Lana at 715-
581-9803 
 
Temporary help needed: We are looking for someone to 
stay with our mom (Barbara Baumann) at her house on 
Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 
approximately 7:00 A.M. to 3:00 or 4:00 P.M. We will 
compensate you for your time. If interested please 
contact Lori Braatz @ 715-218-0794 for more details. We 
appreciate any assistance we can get. Thank you. 
 
Ushers needed: We are looking for a couple or 
individuals who would be willing to usher at the 10:15 
Worship service at St. John. A big thank you to our 
current and past ushers for your service. If you would be 
willing please contact Gerry Marquardt, Head Usher, at 
715-842-5821.  
 
The UW-Marathon County Foundation is proud to bring 
you the 34th Annual EATS! The 
UWMC Foundation will host the 34th 
Annual EATS (Educational 
Assistance Through Scholarships) 
event in Wausau on Saturday, 
October 14, 2017 at the University of 
Wisconsin-Marathon County. The 
evening begins at 7:00 p.m. (doors 
open at 6:00 p.m.). This one-of-a-
kind event provides a wonderful opportunity to support 
students while enjoying gourmet food, live music and a 
silent auction. EATS is an evening full of food, fun and 
entertainment, all for a GREAT cause! Last year, more 
than 400 people attended, sampling the culinary offerings 
of more than 30 community chefs! All net proceeds 
benefit student scholarships at UWMC! For tickets or 
more information about EATS, please contact the UWMC 
Foundation Office at 715-261-6280, by e-mail at mth-
EATS@uwc.edu, or visit our event website at 
www.uwmcEATS.com. 

Women’s Bible Study Sunday Evenings: A women’s 
Bible study has started the  lst and 3rd Sundays of the 
month.  We meet in the Missions and Ministry Room from 
6:00 P.M. – 7:30 P.M.  On Oct. 13 we will be starting our 
new series on the Psalms.  Books available. 
(They are $10.00 a piece.)  If you are interested; please 
let me know as soon as possible. It is not too late to sign 
up!!!  What a great time to get to know each other better 
as we study God’s word together!!! Lana 715-581-9803 
  
 

mailto:admin@mailstjohn.com

